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The Monthly Newsletter of the Eugene RC Aeronauts Flying Club 

 
 

  Editor – AL Barrington             Volume 14 Issue 6               June 2018 
 
 
 
Next Club Meeting – Tuesday June 16th at 1 PM   
Food at Noon, grilled burgers & hotdogs, bring sides 
 
Meeting location: ERCA Flying Field 

 
The following 3 meetings will be at the field on 3rd Saturday 
 
 

 
Roger Dahl – President    roger@artistry-in-motion.com 

                                                                     
And suddenly, summer arrived! 
 
Hey All,  
It's that time of year! Time to get out and look up 
into a blue sky!  
Please plan on coming out to our club meeting this 
Saturday, to eat some health dogs, and discuss things 
that fly!  

We had a good month of May, with two different flying events, and are 
looking forward to more good times this year! I want to especially say 
Thank You to Jeff Lutz for his organizing those two events! Jeff even 
ate the smoke from the BBQ! Thanks Jeff!  
Our flying field is in great shape thanks to our green thumb recipient, 
Jim Corbett! Be sure to take the time to say thanks, and offer any help 
that you can, as there seems to be always something we can help out 
with.  
Hope to see a record turnout this weekend! 
 
Rog 

Eugene RC 
Aeronauts 

PO Box 26344 
Eugene, OR 97402 
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Secretary and Treasurers report 

 
 

Jeff Lutz – Secretary / Treasurer   
jefflutz@q.com 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

Eugene RC Aeronauts 2018 paid members (56 members paid as of 5/9/18) 
 

Al Barrington 

Alan Wellentin 

Bill Martins 

Brad Werneth 

Cecil Bell 

Chase Colling 

Chick Foster 

Chuck O'Donnel 

Darren Faiman 

Darren Thramer 

Dave Carlstrom 

Dave Fenner 

Dave Shiltz 

David Simington 

Don Hansen 

                  

Don Shiltz 

Doug McWha 

Dale Williams 

Doyle Cook 

Dwayne Graville 

Elizabeth Fellman 

Evan Colling 

Frank Blain                    

Gary Morehead                                               

Geral Yarborough 

Gerald Johnston 

Jeff Grey 

Jeff Lutz                                     

Jim Corbett 

Jim Thomas 

 

John Byrne 

John Farkas 

John Schaad 

Kurt Hiner 

Martin Booth 

Mel Graham 

Mel Thompson 

Mickey Cohen 

Mike Burgess 

Oliver Willis 

Pat Willis 

Peter Firth 

Quinn Aikens 

 

 

Richard Walker 

Robert Funk 

Robert Salle 

Roger Dahl                                 

Roger Winz                              

Ron Knox 

Ron Hokenson 

Scott Colling 

Scott Fellman 

Theo Willis 

Tom Kopriva 

Warren Edwards                         

Wayne Warmund 

 

mailto:jefflutz@q.com
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Treasurer’s report for June 2018 
 

                                          Balance as of May 9 2018:   $6,242.66 

 

                                                  Checks written for: 

                                                                      Winco BBQ supplies for Winter build maiden day and                 

      Memorial Day fun fly: $109.97 

                                                                      Propane for BBQ: $19.99 

                                                                      Awards for Winter Build Challenge: $80.00 

                                                                      US Bank paper statement fee: $5.00 

                                                                      Above all Sanitation: $69.75 

 

                                                              Total Expenses for June 2018: $284.71 

 

                               Income for June: 

                                                                      New member Martin Booth: $140.00 

                                                                       BBQ donations: $84.00 

                            

                                                             Total Income for June: $224.00 

 

                                       Balance as of June 12, 2018: $6,181.95 

   

      This month we had the maiden flights of 6 planes that were built by club members for the 

Mickey Cohen Memorial build challenge. It was a fantastic day with the winds being calm all day. 

We also honored Mickey Cohen by releasing 83 red and purple helium balloons. Thank you, Mary 

Cohen, for supplying the balloons and for joining us in a very special day at the field. The BBQ 

donations for the day were donated to the Leukemia and Lymphoma Society. We raised $130.00. 

Thanks to all that donated.   Also, thanks go out to the pilots that participated in the build challenge   

Pat Willis, Oliver Willis, Darren Faiman, Frank Blain, Chick Foster, Dwayne Graville, Warren 

Edwards and yours truly. It was a great deal of fun and I look forward to doing it again next year. I 

have a feeling we will have a few more planes in next year’s maiden party. Don't forget the meeting 

is at the field this coming Saturday. I will have beans, burgers and hotdogs for lunch at noon. 

Meeting at 1:00. 

                                             See you at the field Sincerely, 

                                                                                      Jeff Lutz 

  

                      P.S. Please bring a side dish for the BBQ on Saturday ie...cookies, cake, potato chips, 

beverages 
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Meeting minutes from May 2018 Meeting 

 
                   May 2018 meeting minutes 

 

       Meeting called to order at 7:07 p.m. 

       

      Minutes read and approved from April meeting 

 

      Jim reported on new sprinkler system 

  

     Roger reported on the Creswell swap meet. 

 

      Jim asked that club members help fill in the elk tracks at west end of field. Soil is in wheel 

barrow by well pump. 

 

      Jim would like to set up a day to haul off a few of the old field tables and clean out the 

clubhouse. 

      

                                                         Meeting adjourned at 7:39 p.m. 
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ERCB Boat Racing Club Races 

Spectators are always welcome 
 

2018 schedule: 
Race 1: March 25 
Race 2: April 15 
Race 3: May 6 
Race 4: June 3 
Race 5: June 24 
Race 6: July 22 e-cup 
Race 7: Aug 1 

Race day gates open at 8 am Racing starts at 10:00 am 

Directions: From east bound beltline (hwy569) take delta hwy north exit or from west 
bound beltline take delta hwy valley river exit and turn right. Follow north through traffic 
light of GREEN ACRES AND DELTA HWY about 1/8-mile past Eugene sand and gravel 
and the last building which is a county building on the left is a driveway. Take GATE 4 
entrance. (GRAVEL ROAD) You will see the pond. We are on the west side of pond. 
This is all near HOME DEPOT AREA 
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Field Maintenance Report 
- Jim Corbett 
 
 
 

 

Soliciting for more Watering Crew volunteers. 
Email me or come to the next meeting and let me know if you are willing 
to be part of the crew. 
 
Current crew 
 
Setup - sprinklers, fuel & start pump 
David Fenner     
Jeff Lutz 
Brad Werneth     
Dave Carlstrom 
 
Put away - turn off pump & store sprinklers 
Doug McWha     
Ron Knox 
Al Barrington 
Dwayne Graville 
 
Emergency backup folks 
Jim Corbett 
Roger Dahl 
 
Current Schedule 
Mon evening– Setup - sprinklers, fuel & start pump 
Tue morning– Put away - turn off pump & store sprinklers 
 
Note - We may need to water more often in August, will have to see just 
how hot it gets. 
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Upcoming events 

June 2018 
--- 
     June 15 – 17    Plat "I" Float Fly 
--- 
   June 15-16-17    Wings of Freedom Tour 2018 - B-17, 
B-25, B-24, P-51 
                Location:  Aurora State Airport   22801 
Airport Rd NE   Aurora, OR 97002 
--- 
   
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 June 30      CRCF  Fun Fly n Swap  [See Flyer] 
--- 

https://eur04.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.creswellrcflyers.org%2FFlyers%2FCRCF_FunFly-n-Swap_2018.pdf&data=02%7C01%7C%7C8cc991af7bf249f48a1f08d5c64b0ecc%7C84df9e7fe9f640afb435aaaaaaaaaaaa%7C1%7C0%7C636632948022942579&sdata=sbhYw7Hgjc54AMf2EXUxwMaPgmqM%2BamGM0AaedwzzYo%3D&reserved=0
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http://www.eugenerc.org/wp/wp-content/uploads/2018/05/AB_05-26-18_8.jpg
http://www.eugenerc.org/wp/wp-content/uploads/2018/05/AB_05-26-18_2.jpg
http://www.eugenerc.org/wp/wp-content/uploads/2018/05/05-26-18_30.jpg
http://www.eugenerc.org/wp/wp-content/uploads/2018/05/05-26-18_31.jpg
http://www.eugenerc.org/wp/wp-content/uploads/2018/05/05-28-18_23.jpg
http://www.eugenerc.org/wp/wp-content/uploads/2018/05/DM_05-28-18_7.jpg
http://www.eugenerc.org/wp/wp-content/uploads/2018/05/DM_05-28-18_6.jpg
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Recent Field Pictures 2018 -  Courtesy of Jim Corbett 

June 6 

     

May 25 

      
        

 
2018 ERCA Club Officer Contact Info. 
 
 
President              Roger Dahl             541-579-5959    roger@artistry-in-motion.com 

Vice President     Frank Blain           541-345-7449 – 541.954.2342 

Sec/Treasurer     Jeff Lutz                541-689-3567    jefflutz@q.com 

Safety Officer       Warren Edwards    541-995-8437    bitburgerpils1@yahoo.com 

mailto:roger@artistry-in-motion.com
mailto:jefflutz@q.com
mailto:bitburgerpils1@yahoo.com
http://www.eugenerc.org/wp/wp-content/uploads/2018/06/06-06-18_f1.jpg
http://www.eugenerc.org/wp/wp-content/uploads/2018/06/06-06-18_f2.jpg
http://www.eugenerc.org/wp/wp-content/uploads/2018/05/05-25-18_f2.jpg
http://www.eugenerc.org/wp/wp-content/uploads/2018/05/05-25-18_f1.jpg

